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Invest in the Chesapeake Bay’s Great Rivers and Special Places
At the Chesapeake Conservancy, we believe in conserving the cultural and historical landmarks and ecologically valuable rivers 
that give the Chesapeake region its unique character. Your gift to the Chesapeake Conservancy will help advance conservation and  
expand access opportunities for the Chesapeake region’s residents and visitors. With your support we will connect the public to 
the Chesapeake Bay’s lands and waters and leave a lasting natural and cultural legacy for future generations.

Donate securely online at www.chesapeakeconservancy.org/support.html
Or mail your gift to 

Chesapeake Conservancy
410 Severn Avenue, Suite 405

Annapolis, MD 21403
The Chesapeake Conservancy is a 501(c)(3) charitable organization. All gifts are tax deductible to the extent allowed by law.

The Chesapeake Conservancy’s efforts 
to establish a regional conservation 
collaborative were the focus of a recent 
Harvard University Conservation 
Innovation Forum. Conservancy Executive 
Director Joel Dunn and National Park 
Service Superintendent John Maounis 
described their efforts to pull together 
public, private, nonprofit, and academic 
organizations throughout the Chesapeake 
watershed to achieve lasting conservation 
outcomes related to recreation, clean 
water, wildlife habitat conservation, and 
sustainable resource utilization.
The Chesapeake Conservancy continues to 
be at the core of a landscape-scale effort to 
restore the health and productivity of the 
Chesapeake Bay. To learn more about the 
emerging regional collaborative or view 
the presentation, visit www.chesapeake 
conservancy.org/presentations.html

Harvard Forum Highlights 
Conservancy’s Efforts

Geocachers have quickly taken to the 
newly opened lower Eastern Shore section 
of the Capt. John Smith Geotrail, with 
positive comments 
about the 11 new caches 
posted to the trail’s 
web log.  The new 
caches are located from 
Pocomoke, MD in the 
north to Cape Charles, 
VA at the southern tip 
of the peninsula. More 
than 100 people attended the launch 
celebration, held on April 14 in Onancock, 
Virginia. 
The Captain John Smith Geotrail provides 
geocachers a journey across Chesapeake 
landscapes in Maryland and Virginia that 
evoke scenes and stories experienced 
by Captain Smith 400 years ago when 
he explored the region. The first part of 
the trail was launched in June 2011 and 
included 40 sites on five Chesapeake rivers.
“The success of the Captain John Smith 
Geotrail is in getting people outside and 
connecting them to the Chesapeake Bay 
and its many special places, and the 
response to the trail shows it is working,” 
said Joanna Ogburn, the Program Director 
for the Chesapeake Conservancy. She 
noted that geocachers have recorded more 
than 5,000 visits to the trail on the national 
registry at www.geocaching.com. 
The Captain John Smith Geotrail is 
sponsored by the National Park Service 
and its Chesapeake Bay Gateways and 
Watertrails Network, the Chesapeake 
Conservancy, Maryland Geocaching 
Society, and Groundspeak, the national 
organization supporting the geocaching 
community world-wide.

Capt. John Smith 
Geotrail Expanded

Improving Public Access: 
Lawrence Lewis Jr. Gateway Boat Ramp

The Chesapeake Conservancy has helped secure funds and planning is underway to construct 
a boat ramp beside this pier at the Lawrence Lewis, Jr. Park in Charles City County, Virginia. 
Creating more access for small boats is a priority for the Conservancy.  Courtesy of Joanna Ogburn

Bay Journeys, a new publication from 
Chesapeake Media Services, the publisher 
of Bay Journal, provides readers timely 
information about ways to explore and 
enjoy the region’s outdoors and its history-
rich places. Chesapeake Gateways and 
Watertrails sites are often featured and the 
work complements Chesapeake Trips and 
Tips, our weekly e-newsletter highlighting 
ways to explore the region, available 
online at: www.chesapeakeconservancy.
org/ChesapeakeTripsandTips.html. 
Bay Journey’s mission supports the 
Chesapeake Conservancy’s goal of 
connecting people to the watershed’s 
special places. For this reason, the 
Conservancy has provided ideas for the 
publication and plans to raise funds to 
support it. The National Park Service also 
supports the publication. To view the latest 
edition, visit www.bayjournal.com.

New Publication Supports 
Exploring Bay Watershed
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Dunn joins leadership of open 
space and blueways groups

Joel Dunn, Executive Director of the 
Chesapeake Conservancy, became the 
Chairman of the Partners for Open Space, 
a consortium of hundreds of Maryland 
organizations that support full funding for 
Maryland’s Program Open Space.
At the request of the Walton Family 
Foundation, Dunn joined the National 
Blueways Task Force to recommend 
criteria and standards for the recently 
designated National Blueway System 
created by the Department of the Interior.

Chesapeake Council 

In an effort to engage more members 
of the community who can bring the 
Chesapeake Conservancy a wide range 
of expertise and contacts, the Board 
of Directors has formed a Chesapeake 
Council. The members of the council 
are community leaders serving as key 
advisors in the important effort to protect 
our cultural and natural resources and 
support our mission through fundraising, 
leveraging relationships, providing 
advice, and being ambassadors for our 
organization with businesses, governments, 
foundations, and private individuals.
The members of the council include: 
Dr. Torrey Brown; Mr. Charles Collins; 
Dr. Wilton “Wilt” Corkern; Ms. Lavinia 
Currier; Dr. Sylvia Earle; Mr. Mike 
Hankin; Mr. Stephen Harper ; Mr. Ed 
McMahon; Ms. Nancy Merrill; Ms. Joan 
Murray; Mr. Truman Semans, Sr.; Mr. 
John Turner; Mr. Douglas Wheeler; and 
Mr. Steven Williams. 
Truman Semans said his interest in the 
Chesapeake Conservancy “stems from 
their great vision and hard work to protect 
and celebrate Maryland’s treasured natural 
resources and cultural heritage, which 
fosters a deeper connection between 
citizens and the Chesapeake’s watershed.” 

Director Ann Swanson receives 
honor

Ann Swanson, Conservancy Board 
member and Executive Director of the 
Chesapeake Bay Commission, received 
an honorary Doctor of Laws degree from 
the University of Vermont, her alma mater. 
The university said the award recognized 

her “vital and important contributions to 
the state, the university, the nation, and the 
world, over the course of her distinguished 
career.”  Ann has provided valuable 
leadership to the Chesapeake Conservancy 
since its founding. 
Sarah M. Elder has joined the 
Chesapeake Conservancy as the new 
Director of Development.  A native 
Annapolitan, Sarah brings more than 15 
years of experience in development and 
fundraising to support the Conservancy.

Sarah grew up on and around the 
Chesapeake Bay and spent time boating, 
crabbing, and hiking with her family.  
Previous to the Chesapeake Conservancy, 
Sarah worked on fundraising for the 
Chesapeake Bay Foundation, Historic 
Annapolis, and the National Aquarium in 
Baltimore. She has experience in fund- 
raising, marketing, public relations, and 
communications. 
Jeffrey Allenby has joined the 
Chesapeake Conservancy as a 
Conservation Planner.  Prior to coming 
to the Conservancy, Jeff 
ran the Chesapeake Bay 
Foundation’s Maryland 
Canoe Program and managed 
a competitive grant program 
focusing on local climate 
change adaptation at the 
Maryland Department of 
Natural Resources.   
Jeff has spent the majority 
of the last nine years in the 
Chesapeake Bay watershed.  
Jeff has a Master’s Degree 
from Duke University and a 
Bachelor of Science from the 
University of Richmond.  He 
brings a strong background 
in coastal management and 
climate change adaptation 
as well as experience 
using diverse innovative 
technologies in targeting and 
communications efforts.
JonSidney Apfelbaum, 
our summer intern, is 
a student at American 
University in Washington, 
D.C. He grew up in central 
Pennsylvania, along the West 

Branch of the Susquehanna River, where 
he enjoyed his closeness to the river and 
developed a strong interest in conservation 
and environmental studies. He has 
previously worked on research projects 
focused on the Susquehanna River at 
the Bucknell University Environmental 
Center and this past fall he interned in 
Congressman Tim Holden’s office. In 
the coming months, JonSidney hopes to 
gain a better understanding of how the 
Conservancy bridges the intersection of 
public policy and conservation.
David Blitzer, the Conservancy’s 
Chesapeake Fellow, heads off to law 
school at the Vermont Law School in 
August. David has worked on government 
relations for the Conservancy and has been 
involved in successes such as the naming 
of Fort Monroe as a National Monument 
and the designation of four rivers as 
historic component connecting trails to the 
Captain John Smith Chesapeake National 
Historic Trail. David’s energy and good 
humor will be missed and we wish him 
well as he pursues his law degree.

Inside the Chesapeake Conservancy

Bald Eagles are one of the many species that have benefited greatly 
from having high quality land conserved along the shorelines of the 
Chesapeake Bay and its tributaries.  Courtesy of Leslie Billman 
www.billmanphotography.com
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Information
AT YOUR FINGERTIPS

SMART BUOYS 
APP FOR IPHONES
Weather and water quality data
Available at the Apple App Store

CHESAPEAKE TRIPS AND TIPS
Weekly events and adventures
www.chesapeakeconservancy.org

SAVING THE CHESAPEAKE’S 
GREAT RIVERS AND SPECIAL PLACES

  410 Severn Avenue, Suite 405
 Annapolis, MD 21403
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Paul E. Hagen, Secretary (DC)
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Stephen R. Adkins (VA)
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Scott Beatty, Jr. (MD)

Gilbert M. Grosvenor (VA)
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H. Turney McKnight (MD)

Dr. Mamie Parker (VA)
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William H. Street (VA)

Ann P. Swanson (MD)

H.W. (Skip) Wieder, Jr. (PA)

Honorary Members
U.S. Senator Paul Sarbanes (MD)

U.S. Senator John Warner (VA)

Advocating for Public Access and Land Conservation 
This spring, the Conservancy led advocacy campaigns to maintain critical funding for 
the Federal Land and Water Conservation Fund, National Park Service’s Chesapeake 
Gateways and Watertrails Program, Maryland’s Program Open Space, Pennsylvania’s 
Keystone Fund and the NOAA Chesapeake Bay Offices’ Chesapeake Bay Interpretive 
Buoy System.

Chesapeake Conservancy 
Board of Directors

Help shape the future
Create a lasting ecological and cultural legacy for the Chesapeake Bay 

by including the Chesapeake Conservancy in your estate plans. 
Contact us for more information.


